----- Original message -----

From: Gina Mcintee

Date: 2020-01-26 1:30 p.m. (GMT-05:00)

To: Bernie Corbett < bcorbett@haldimandcounty.on.ca>

Cc: Ken Hewitt < KHewitt@haldimandcounty.on.ca>, Rob Shirton

 $<\!\!\underline{RShirton@haldimandcounty.on.ca}\!\!>, John Metcalfe<\!\!\underline{jmetcalfe@haldimandcounty.on.ca}\!\!>,$ 

Tony Dalimonte <tdalimonte@HaldimandCounty.on.ca>, Karen Prine, Roadtorecovery

Haldimand < roadtorecovery.haldimand@gmail.com>

Subject: Letter of support - Road to Recovery Haldimand Inc

Greetings Bernie,

Thank you for taking the time to speak with me and as suggested we are following up with a request from Road to Recovery Haldimand Inc.

We will be meeting Matthew McGregor, Director of Policy with the office of the Honourable Michael A. Tibollo on Friday, February 7th in Toronto. I have attached a document that we have sent to Honourable Tibollo's office informing him of our initiative & programming within Haldimand County.

We are asking Haldimand County to please write a letter of support indicating that Road to Recovery Haldimand is offering a needed addictions treatment program & recovery supports for Haldimand County residents. This program option supports residents to remain in their community, reduces risk of homelessness and acts as a wrap around service with other agency supports. We have received written letters of support from Canadian Mental Health Association, Community Addiction and Mental Health Services, Haldimand War Memorial Hospital, True Experience, Salvation Army and Family Services, Haldimand Norfolk Literacy Council and Rapid Addiction Access Clinic, (RAAM). We appreciate your time given to this request.

Please feel free to contact with any questions.

Take care
Gina McIntee
Vice President
Road to Recovery Haldimand